
 

 

SOUTH JORDAN CITY 

 CITY COUNCIL STUDY MEETING 

 

May 21, 2024 

 

Present: Mayor Dawn R. Ramsey, Council Member Don Shelton, Council Member Jason 

McGuire, Council Member Patrick Harris, Council Member Kathie Johnson, 

Council Member Tamara Zander, City Manager Dustin Lewis, Assistant City 

Manager Jason Rasmussen, City Attorney Ryan Loose, Director of Strategy & 

Budget Don Tingey, IT Director Jon Day, Director of Public Works Raymond 

Garrison, CFO Sunil Naidu, City Engineer Brad Klavano, Director of 

Administrative Services Melinda Seager, Director of Planning Steven 

Schaefermeyer, Police Chief Jeff Carr, Fire Chief Chris Dawson, 

Communications Manager Rachael Van Cleave, Recreation Director Janell Payne, 

Senior Systems Administrator Phill Brown, GIS Coordinator Matt Jarman, City 

Recorder Anna Crookston, Meeting Transcriptionist Diana Baun, Business 

Licensing Executive Assistant Ambra Holland, Deputy Director of Finance Nick 

Geer, HR Director Teresa Cook 

 

Absent:  

 

Others: Wendy Thomas, Lars E. Kimley-Horn, Ella Cowley, Nancy Lowry, Diana Ziska, 

Amber Brown, Lars Erickson, Fred Philpot 

 

4:39 P.M. 

STUDY MEETING 

 

A. Welcome, Roll Call, and Introduction: By Mayor, Dawn R. Ramsey 

 

Mayor Ramsey welcomed everyone present and introduced the meeting. 

  

B. Invocation: By Council Member, Patrick Harris 

 

Council Member Harris offered the invocation. 

 

C. Mayor and Council Coordination 
 

Memorial Day Program 11:30 am at the Cemetery. 

 

D.  Discussion/Review of Regular Council Meeting 

  Consent Action Items: 

- Resolution R2024-23 

- Resolution R2024-27 

- Resolution R2024-30 

- Resolution R2024-34 

Public Hearing Items: 
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- Resolution R2024-28 

- Ordinance 2024-18 

- Resolution R2024-29 

- RDA Resolution 2024-02 

- Resolution R2024-32 

- Zoning Ordinance 2024-07-Z 

- Zoning Ordinance 2024-06-Z 

- Ordinance 2024-09 

- Ordinance 2024-10 

 

Mayor Ramsey would like a motion during the regular meeting to move Resolution R2024-27 to 

a Public Hearing item. 

 

 E.  Discussion Items 

   

E.1.   Bingham Creek Regional Park board members. (By Director of Strategy & 

Budget, Don Tingey) 

 

Amber Brown – Is a resident of Daybreak with her husband and 3 kids, has been following the 

progression of the park. Saw this as an opportunity to serve her community, using some of her 

skills and experience to try and help with improvements to the park and help the process along 

with the wonderful board already in place. She has a lot of experience in government, has a 

political science degree and a law degree.  Worked on Capitol Hill for a few years, as well as for 

a federal agency in the DC area, as well as in Salt Lake. For the last 4.5 years she has been with 

the Utah Department of Agriculture and Food as their Director of Legislative and Government 

Affairs. Manages the administrative rule making, internal policies, and compliance. Feels those 

skills could help the board and would love to be involved. 

 

Lars Erickson – Is a landscape architect by trade, as well as a certified city planner. Lives about 

a block away from the park, has been a resident of South Jordan for about 14 years. He is just 

looking for a way to serve. He does a lot of park planning and design professionally, but wants to 

be involved in the community aspect of the process. He walks his dog around there almost every 

day, and so has a vested interest in the park. He also served on the Master Plan Steering 

Committee. 

 

Council Member McGuire asked Amber what makes a good park for her. 

 

Ms. Brown responded it is a gathering place for the community. This is a huge park in size and 

scope, so has the opportunity to be that gathering place for the whole state really. A place where 

those from different backgrounds, of different ages, can come together to recreate, enjoy nature 

and the beautiful scenery. 

  

Council Member McGuire asked Lars, with his background, other than the currently planned 

stages, what are three additional amenities he would like to see added that are different and 

would bring in a different variety of users to the park. 
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Mr. Erickson responded this is the largest park in the county, beating Sugarhouse by at least 50-

60 acres. He usually champions the human experience in his daily work, so to him parks need to 

be accessible, and is the reason for living where he does. The amenities need to be a reflection of 

those around them, they are public realm. He talked about pickleball, disc golf, and their 

popularity. He believes finding uses for a park are easier than you would think. 

 

Council Member Zander wants people on the board that will be attentive to programming. South 

Jordan City has made a huge investment in this park, compared to county based parks. She asked 

what these applicants will do when sitting on the board and seeing county people, looking out for 

the whole county, proposing things that do not reflect the local best interest. He wants them to 

explain how they will advocate for the locals over those pushing for things that aren’t the best 

idea for our city. 

 

Mr. Erickson noted programming is very critical, the lifeblood of the space. It is a commendable 

thing that the council wants to be a partner. He feels he is a reflection of the city by living here. 

Wholesome recreation activities that help us to be healthy are very important, and having a voice 

that is both a neighbor and user of the park is what he brings to the table. 

  

Ms. Brown agreed with what Mr. Erickson said, but asked for more details on what is meant by 

“programming.” Council Member Zander helped explain that, noting that while the county will 

try and take the lead, she really wants the members on the board from the city to recognize that 

and not let the county overstep and allow the city to have their voice. Ms. Brown noted it is an 

interesting relationship, and she can help represent the community as a member of the 

community, who understands what the needs are being a resident of Daybreak and knowing 

about the amenities there, and knowing where those are falling short or leaving gaps. She can 

also help gather information from the community and help share those with the board. 

 

Mayor Ramsey explained that the reason for the city investing so much into this project is 

because this is a long-term project. The reason for this board, with equal representation from 

both the county and the city, is because we want to make sure all three phases are completed. We 

don’t want to see any other future potential use for what could eventually become some of the 

only vacant land left in the county. 

 

Ms. Brown believes that good planning, documenting the process are both parts of that along the 

way; that appears to already be happening with the mast plan in place. They should always be 

hearkening back to those original goals and following through, as consistency is important on the 

board as much as possible. 

 

Mayor Ramsey stated they have never questioned whether the current county council would 

change things, but they can’t tie a future city or county council to the current plan. 

  

Mr. Erickson wants it finished too, visions can change and this is a vision. However, a vision in a 

master plan requires intention, otherwise it’s just an idea and a lot of the effort goes to waste.  
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Mayor Ramsey referenced a recently discussed project that relied on the original documentation 

to ensure current compliance, and thanked Mr. Erickson for his attention to that concept. 

 

Council Member Harris noted that open space is very important to the residents of South Jordan 

City, at the top of every survey seen especially since Covid. Residents want the city get this right 

and share the messages to keep that space and program it correctly. Our residents have no 

patience for those looking to come in to open areas and try to make money out of changing them, 

residents will turn out in huge groups to save the limited open space left. He encouraged the 

applicants to pay attention to all the options, not just the ones they have a personal interest in. 

 

Council Member Zander would love to see the annual report given by the board as a visual 

presentation for the council, rather than just a written report. 

 

Mayor Ramsey asked these appointees to ensure the council is alerted when it’s time for 

additional committees to be built, so the city can try to get a seat and a voice in those groups. 

 

E.2.  Business License Fee staff recommendation. (By LRB Vice President, Fred 

Philpot) 

 

Fred Philpot – Reviewed his prepared presentation (Attachment A). 

 

Council Member Shelton suggested saving this presentation for the public during the next 

meeting, rather than having it presented twice. It is being moved to a public hearing item, so it 

would make sense to present it to the public before the hearing is opened for comments. 

  

Mr. Philpot continued reviewing his presentation (Attachment A) and focused on the actual 

recommendations relative to the disproportionate fees. 

 

Council Member McGuire motioned to recess City Council Study Meeting and move to 

Executive Closed Session. Council Member Johnson seconded the motion; vote was 5-0, 

unanimous in favor. 

 

RECESS CITY COUNCIL MEETING AND MOVE TO EXECUTIVE CLOSED SESSION 

 

 F.  Executive Closed Session 

 

F.1.  Discussion of the character, professional competence, or physical or mental 

health of an individual. 

 

F.2.  Discussion of the purchase, exchange, or lease of real property. 

 

 

ADJOURN EXECUTIVE CLOSED SESSION AND RETURN TO CITY COUNCIL STUDY 

MEETING 
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Council Member Johnson motioned to adjourn Executive Closed Session and return to 

City Council Study Meeting. Council Member Zander seconded the motion; vote was 5-0, 

unanimous in favor. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Council Member Shelton motioned to adjourn the May 21, 2024 City Council Study 

Meeting. Council Member Zander seconded the motion; vote was 5-0 unanimous in favor.  

 

The May 21, 2024 City Council Study meeting adjourned at 6:36 p.m. 


